
 

 

Our APCM with be held in Church on Monday 24th May 2021 and will start at 7.45pm 

with the  

Vestry Meeting at 7.45am followed at 8.00pm by the APCM.  
 

This years APCM report includes the meeting Agenda for both the Vestry & APCM 

meetings is now available to view or download from the  
 

St Botolph's Church | APCM 2021 (stbots.org.uk)   
 

(If you would like a paper copy of the APCM report please contact Church Office 

but be aware there will be a charge of £2 for it to cover increased printing costs.) 
 

Elections to serve as Churchwarden, PCC member and Deanery Synod representative will 

be held during the APCM meeting, so if you are on the  Church’s Electoral Roll please 

consider standing. 
 

Nomination forms for election as Churchwarden, PCC member and  

Deanery Synod representative can be filled in on-line or downloaded from the StBots 

web site. 
 

click here St Botolph's Church | APCM 2021 (stbots.org.uk)  
 

or you can request the forms from Church Office. 

There are 9 PCC and 6 Deanery Synod member vacancies this year to be filled for a 

new 3 year term at our APCM on Monday 24th May since the existing members term of 

office has come to an end.  

 

If you are an existing member whose term of office has come to an end and would like 

to continue or someone who is considering standing please complete the relevant  

nomination form which can be filled in on-line and submit to Church Office as soon as  

possible.. 

Click Here: St Botolph's Church | APCM 2021 (stbots.org.uk)  

  
St Botolph’s  

Church Family News  

Seventh Sunday of Easter  

16th May 2021  

Collect - Seventh Sunday of Easter 

O God the King of glory, you have exalted your only Son Jesus Christ with great triumph to 

your kingdom in heaven: we beseech you, leave us not comfortless, but send your Holy Spir-

it to strengthen us and exalt us to the place where our Saviour Christ is gone before, who is 

alive and reigns with you, in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever.  

Message from Mark 

If things continue to go according to plan, we’re told we should be free of CoV restrictions by 

June 21st. This is great news, but, alongside the hopefulness, the restrictions leave a wake of 

sadness, depression and anxiety. Some have experienced loss, many are very anxious about 

returning to ‘normal’. I’ve heard it said that it’s likely that face masks will become a ‘must have’ 

fashion accessory well into the future! I know many are anxious about returning to a church 

building. With all this in mind we are planning our return very carefully. In many areas of life 

things will never be as they were, and that is true for us too. The staff team have already spent 

time together reading and considering responses to our CoV survey. We are considering, as a 

result, what services to offer and at what times. Be assured that any big changes made will ini-

tially be for an experimental period, we are keen to be the best we can for the kingdom of God. 

May God bless you as you emerge. 

 

We welcome Heather Knighton as she  

commences her role on Monday 17th May 

as Benefice Administrator for St Botolph’s 

Church, Barton Seagrave and St Edmund’s 

Church, Warton. Heather takes over from 

Paul who has retired from the role of Administrator. 
 

Church House Office Hours - With effect from week commencing 17th May, Church Office will 

be open Monday to Thursday from 10am to 2pm. You can continue to leave voicemail  

messages at 01536 414052 and email messages at admin@stbots.church which are regularly 

monitored outside these hours.  
 

Although Paul is retiring from his  role as Church Administrator he’s not leaving the Church, and 

will continue to be part of the congregation here at St Botolph’s. As a thank-you the Church 

would like to show its appreciation for all of the excellent work Paul has done over the many 

years as Church Administrator, Please delivery any contribution to the Rectory by the 21st May. 

https://www.stbots.org.uk/resources-downloads/apcm2021/
https://www.stbots.org.uk/resources-downloads/apcm2021/
https://www.stbots.org.uk/resources-downloads/apcm2021/
mailto:admin@stbots.church


Church Property Tidy Up 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Please join members of the Fabric Task Group at 9.30am on Saturday 22nd May to help tidy 

up in the churchyard and Church House garden. The work will include cutting back the ivy on 

the Wellingtonia and clearing the area within the new protection fence; also reinstating the 

posts at the entrance to Church House; and much more! Someone to make coffee would also be 

most welcome! Please bring basic gardening tools.  
 

Hope to see you. From the Fabric Task Group 

Please join us this Sunday 16th May at 11.00am for a joint outdoor Family Service at  

St Edmund’s Church, Warkton open to all from St Botolph’s Church and St Edmund’s 

Church. Remember to bring a seat and a blanket if it’s cold and your best signing voice.  

YES WE WILL BE ABLE TO SING 

 

Please use the Village Hall Car park in Warkton village if you are coming this Sunday or 

you could even walk if it’s a nice sunny day. 

Please join us on Sunday 16th May at 6.30pm as we continue with our Evening Prayer Service 

in St Botolph’s Church (this service will also be Live Streamed via YouTube), all are welcome.  

 

Remember that social distancing will be in force in church and that face masks are to be worn 

whilst in church and this will be mandatory if you intend to come to any of the services in 

church.  

 

Click here to access StBots - YouTube  

Also please join us on-line only this Sunday 16th May at 9.15am as we introduce 

Live-Streaming of our Morning Service from Church. Over the coming weeks we’re 

hoping to welcome you all back in Church but in the meantime please bear with us 

as we introduce Live-Streaming of our services from Church. 

Toilet, Tea Bar and Servery in Church 

You will be delighted to learn that the construction of a toilet, 

tea bar and servery in the space previously occupied by the 

organ and the vestry are nearing completion and will be ready 

for use when we are able to fully open the church for services in 

due course. 

• Sunday 16th May  

9.15am Live Streamed Family Service 

9.45am Promised Land (via Zoom) 

11.00am Outdoor Service at Warkton 

6.30pm Evening Service in Church 

  (also Live-Streamed) 

• Monday 17th May 

8.00am  Morning Prayer (on YouTube) 

9.30am Refresh (in Church House) 

1:00pm Staff meeting 

Tuesday 18th May 

8.00am Morning Prayer (on YouTube) 

1.00pm KGH Prayer Meeting (via Zoom) 

• Wednesday 19th May 

8.00am Morning Prayer (on YouTube) 

9.30am Ladies Bible Study (via Zoom) 

4.45pm Promised Land (via Zoom) 

8.00pm Link (in Church House) 

• Thursday 20th May  

8:00am Morning Prayer (on YouTube)  

10:00am Staff Meeting 

7.30pm 1eighty (in Church House) 

• Friday 21st May 

8.00am Free Style Friday (on YouTube) 

• Saturday 22nd May 

9.30am Church Property Tidy-Up 

What’s happening next week? 

Message from Helen - Families Worker 
 

What Does it Mean to Have Faith? 
 

Over recent weeks I’ve been thinking a lot about what it means to have faith in God. Perhaps 

you have been a Christian for many years or maybe you are still unsure about what it means to 

live as a Christian day by day; maybe you find following Jesus is relatively easy at the moment 

or, as is perhaps more likely, you struggle with a daily routine which includes regular prayer and 

Bible reading? Restrictions due to the pandemic may have prompted you to stray from your 

relationship with God or (hopefully) they have led you to rely more on him for your daily needs. 
 

In our Promise Land sessions for the children and at our Refresh group for mums and babies, 

we’ve been considering the lives of Abraham, Moses and others and what made them  

paragons of faith.  
 

Hebrews 11:1-2 says  

‘Now faith is being sure of what we hope for and certain of what we do not see. 

This is what the ancients were commended for.’ 
 

Do you believe what you read in the Bible? Do you think back over your own life and see God’s 

hand at work? 
 

God made promises to Abraham concerning his future and the blessings that would be his. The 

blessings that God promised seemed impossible in human terms, but ‘Abraham believed the 

LORD, and he credited it to him as righteousness.’ Genesis 15:9  
 

God fulfilled his ultimate promise to his people in the person of Jesus. Do you believe that  

Jesus died for you? Do you believe he is alive in heaven today, praying for you? Do you believe 

that he loves you? I pray that you do. That is faith! 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCrHr1ekRU4TNnZAgSVvyn3Q

